
 Spring Break - No 
school 

3/25  

through 

4/1 

Hungry Howie’s 
Night  

4/2 

Mobile Dentist 4/4 

Half day -        
Students          
dismissed @ 
12:40 

4/5 

PTA meeting @ 
9:30 in the      
cafeteria 

4/10 

Talent Showcase 

@ MHS Theater  

4/10 

Breakfast with a 

Buddy (8-9) 

4/16 

Cereal Box     

Challenge 

4/22 

3rd grade Disney 

trip to Lakeland 

4/24 

Middle School 

Orientation for 

our 5th graders 

5/2 

Staff Appreciation 

Week! 

5/6 

No School for 

students - PD for 

teachers / KDAY 

5/7 

PTA meeting @ 
9:30 in the      
cafeteria 

5/8 

STEM visit for 5th 
graders 

5/14 

Cereal Box     
Challenge 

5/26 

Memorial Day - 
No school 

5/27 

Building Hours: 

9:10 1st Bell (students may enter)  /  9:15 2nd Bell (school starts)  /  4:08  Dismissal 

Student Profiles are Now Available 

Each year, the staff at Kurtz looks for parent input in the rostering of stu-

dents for the upcoming school year. We go to great lengths to work as a 

team, with the common vision of creating balanced classrooms for each 

and every student at school.  

Our goal is to start with parent input. The Student Profile Google Form has 

been sent out via Family Access and is also attached to the Kurtz Connec-

tion Smore. This resource provides parents the opportunity to share their 

thoughts related to placement, before teachers place children into new 

classes.  

There are many things we consider in order to create these balanced clas-

ses. Once the process has been completed, changes are extremely chal-

lenging to make and even more rarely considered.  

The best way parents can make sure their recommendations/requests are 

considered is to speak directly with the sending teacher, the teacher your 

child currently has this year. Your child’s current teacher will work diligently 

to make sure parent rationale is considered and is able to advocate for 

placement, however, there are many obstacles that make granting parent 

requests difficult and/or challenging.  

We ask that parents utilize the Student Profile process, including communi-

cating with the classroom teacher, in order to best ensure the placement 

process is a success. Please respect the work that is put into this process. 

Make sure that any communications (the Student Profile Form and commu-

nication with your child’s teacher) about student placement for the 24-25 

school year, are completed by Friday, May 3.  

Thank you for supporting your Kurtz team. Together we can 

make the upcoming school year the best possible year for 

every student.  

Kurtz Elementary School 

kurtzelementary 

@kurtzelementary 

Kurtz Elementary 
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Students in the Spotlight 

Congratulations to Lauren 

Vanderstelt and Adelyn Felt for 

being recognized as our Stu-

dents in the Spotlight this 

month.  

Lauren is a second grade stu-

dent in Mrs. Boyd’s class.  She 

is a leader in school.  She is 

creative and cares about 

learning and about others.  

She puts first things first and 

always makes time to help 

others.  She always has a 

smile for others, participates 

in class, is self- aware, re-

spectful, friendly, empathetic 

and organized.  She does very 

well in all subject areas.   

Adelyn is a fifth grader in Mrs. 

Spurlock’s class and is also 

viewed as a leader and role 

model among her fifth grade 

peers.  She is an extremely 

artistic student.  She designs 

and shares her one-of-a- 

kind Chicken Trading Cards 

with students and staff.  

During holidays, she goes 

all out in creating original 

costumes.  She is always 

on time and enthusiastic in 

her role, calling buses at 

the end of each school day.  

Ady is constantly volunteer-

ing her time to help others 

and make the school look 

great. 

Both students exemplify the 

type of leadership attributes 

our staff and students recog-

nize as meaningful and effective.  

We celebrate our Students in the 

Spotlight each month because 

they make a difference at school 

and in our great community.     

The Kurtz Connector 

Milford Police have been alert-

ed to address concerns relat-

ed to Kurtz community mem-

bers picking up or dropping off 

students from the neighbor-

hood side of our campus.  We 

understand that parents may 

be using that area to avoid 

waiting in our formal car loop 

in front of the school.  Our 

neighbors indicate that cars 

regularly block driveways and/

or narrowly avoid accidents try-

ing to navigate the narrow con-

necting road just behind our 

playground.   

 

Students who are allowed to 

exit the building through the 

playground, reside in the neigh-

borhoods surrounding our 

building.  Although we do not 

monitor or enforce traffic in that 

area at the school level, car rid-

Picking up or Dropping off Between Hill & Noble? 

ers are expected to drop off and 

pick up students from the front of 

our building in the pick-up drop-

off lane.   

 

Please consider using our formal 

pick-up and drop-off loop instead 

of the adjacent neighborhoods.  If 

you do, please be safe, follow 

posted signage and do not block 

driveways. 
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PTA Corner - March Fun! 

WOW! March!  What a month of 

fun!  Shamrock shuffle had lots 

of leprechaun shenanigans with 

cotton candy, balloon drop and 

crafts.  

Penny Wars had lots of partici-

pation and tight races with 

all the grades.  

Results are as follows:            

1st Place: CATS and 5th Grade 

2nd Place: 4th Grade 

3rd Place: 1st Grade 

4th Place: 3d Grade 

5th Place: Kindergarten 

6th Place: 2nd Grade 

 

The whole school raised 

$1,718.95! 

While attending these events, 

take lots of photos and send 

them to the yearbook.  Thank 

Kurtz Elementary School strives to create a safe 

zone for all students, staff members and visitors.  

During the school day, we do not allow dogs on our 

school campus.  As the weather starts to warm up, 

we understand the interest our families may have 

in bringing the dog along to drop off or pick up 

Kurtz students from school each day.  We recognize 

and appreciate how well trained and/or well be-

haved your dog may seem, but we also respect the 

fact that all parents expect their child(ren) to be 

safe at school each day.  Even well-trained/

behaved fury friends can have unexpected respons-

es while out in public.  This means parents, guardi-

ans, and visitors should not bring their four legged 

family members to the school at drop-off or pick-up time under any circumstances.   

It should be noted that you may hear about visits from Rosie, the district’s resident therapy dog.  Rosie 

has had extensive training and is a certified therapy dog and is recognized by the State of Michigan as a 

certified therapy dog.  Rosie also carries liability insurance as a part of the partnership agreement we 

have with her owner.     

you for your continuing support. 

kurtzelementarypta@gmail.com. 

 

April 10- PTA Meeting @9:30 

April 17- Breakfast with a Buddy 
April 25 -McDonald’s Takeover  

 

mailto:kurtzelementarypta@gmail.com


Page 4 April 2024 

The MSTEP Window is Open 

The 23-24 MSTEP window has 

now opened for 3rd, 4th and 5th 

graders. During this time, stu-

dents will be spending time com-

pleting competency assessments 

all across the state of Michigan. 

Parents can support students by 

making sure appointments are 

not scheduled on the days that 

testing is scheduled.  

 

Parents are encouraged to dis-

cuss the testing with their chil-

dren and remind them that this 

assessment is a tool that helps 

their teachers to best under-

stand what they know and what 

they still need to work on. Make 

sure to encourage your child to 

put forth their best effort and not 

to worry about scores.  
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We are very proud of the pick-

up and drop-off processes we 

have in place at Kurtz. We 

work hard to make this daily 

routine safe and effective. 

There are Kurtz staff mem-

bers assigned to ensuring our 

systems work effectively, 

while still making sure to use 

the time to connect with stu-

dents and provide support 

when and if support is need-

ed. We assure you that our 

system works and is most ef-

fective when visitors follow 

our plan. We are always fo-

cused on getting you in and 

out of the parking lot as quick-

ly as possible. Visitors can 

help us make pick-up and 

drop-off times flow best by not 

parking on the curb during 

pick-up and drop-off times.  

• Mind the 15 MPH speed 

limit on Kurtz Drive. 

• Vehicles should be pulling 

all the way up and quickly 

getting child(ren) in and 

out of the car. Please do 

not get out and help chil-

dren in or out of the vehi-

cle.  

Pick Up and Drop Off 

• Utilize pick-up and drop-off 

Kurtz staff or park if your 

child requires extra support.  

• Visitors should never pass 

in the left lane of the loop 

because it is not safe for 

our students and could (and 

has) resulted in damage to 

vehicles, 

adding un-

necessary 

stress on 

individuals. 

We feel 

strongly 

that pass-

ing really 

only has 

the poten-

tial to save 

a few sec-

onds on your commute and 

strongly expect you not to 

do it.  

• If you are planning to park, 

please park in a designate 

parking space. Kurtz staff 

members park in the back 

of the lot in order to make it 

as easy as possible for par-

ents to find a parking space 

in our small parking lot. Al-

so, students should never be 

walking through the parking 

lot without an adult. Parents, 

please observe the posted 

speed limit sign on Kurtz 

Drive.  

• We ask parents to respect 

our neighbors and nev-

er block driveways 

when you are picking 

up or dropping off. We 

have also been con-

tacted by our neighbors 

at the Document Store 

to ask parents not to 

use their parking lot as 

a pick-up space.  

Parents are not to es-

cort their child(ren) to 

their classrooms for 

various health and safety rea-

sons. Teachers meet their stu-

dents outside each morning to 

start the day in a positive and 

personal manner. Your participa-

tion in this process is both ex-

pected and appreciated. Please 

feel free to share ideas and sug-

gestions in writing with me, Mr. 

Chisik, at your earliest conven-
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Thank You Milford United Methodist Church! 

March was Reading Month! 

March is Reading Month was 

a great success at Kurtz!  We 

had such a great time with 

our All School Read this year.  

Thank you to all the students 

and family members that par-

ticipated.  We thank the PTA 

for purchasing a copy the 

book for each of our families 

and for not only sponsoring the 

Bryan Chick Assemblies, but for 

making sure he stayed after and 

autographed each and every stu-

dent’s copy.  It was such a great 

experience in every way!   

We would also like to thank Mrs. 

Papcaik and Ms. Evans for mak-

ing it all happen.  Again, we 

hope that everyone had a 

great experience reading as 

one big family and strongly 

encourage you all look into 

continuing the fun by read-

ing more titles from Bryan 

Chick and other great au-

thors! 

Our continued commitment 

to establishing and growing 

meaningful partnerships 

with our friends at the Mil-

ford United Methodist 

Church, continues to create 

great opportunities for our 

students and the volunteers 

from the church.  For the 

last several months, several 

fourth and fifth graders par-

ticipated in Knitting Club. 

They learned how to knit, 

taught by our volunteer part-

ners.  It was so nice to see 

the students get to know 

some of our great neighbors as 

they learned to knit.   

The church also donated books 

written in Spanish to add to our 

school library.  We especially ap-

preciate their time as well as the 

Spanish books they generously 

donated.  
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Ballot Proposal Coming 

Our district is gearing up for a 

ballot proposal that will be a 

zero tax rate increase to voters 

residing in the Huron Valley 

community.  The focus of this 

initiative is as follows:   

• Safety and security up-

grades 

• Modernizing buildings and 

meeting student program-

ming needs 

• Addressing Infrastructure 

(bathrooms, roofs, boilers, 

chillers, pavement) 

At the building level, our goal is 

to provide the details related to 

this proposal.  Your school team 

is focused on relaying infor-

mation, not in sharing opinions or 

directing people on how to vote 

on May 7.  There is a group of 

community members that is in 

place, in order to provide our fam-

ilies with information related this 

proposal.  The details related to 

this initiative were presented at 

our PTA meeting last month by 

our superintendent.  Opportuni-

ties for further discussion will be 

presented in our upcoming PTA 

meetings as well.   

 

In the meantime, if you have 

questions, please check out the 

comprehensive resources on our 

district’s web page (www.hvs.org) 

or by reaching out to our Kurtz 

team members via email: 

Leah Ohmer 

(leahohmer@hotmailcom) 

Jodie Binroth 

(jodie.binroth@harvarddruggroup

.com) 

Melinda Mihail

(melinda1036@gmail.com) 

 

Again, your Kurtz community en-

courages you to be informed 

about this proposal in weeks 

leading up to May 7th.   
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